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President’s Report
 

Ballots have been mailed and you should have yours by now. It is
VERY IMPORTANT for each of us to do our research, VOTE our
ballot and turn it in AS SOON AS POSSIBLE! Each member can
help GET OUT THE VOTE by contacting your friends and family
and urge them to VOTE NOW!

We have EDUCATED our members by providing informative
meetings all year long. We hosted a local Candidate Forum at our
September Meeting. We have ENGAGED our members in the
political process through hosting a meet & greet the local
candidates, staffing our TARWF booth at Tustin Tiller Days and
encouraging our members to GET OUT THE VOTE by calling our
hard R outreach targets. NOW it is time to ELECT Republicans from
the top to the bottom of the ballot. Turn in your ballot TODAY!

Our own TARWF members were registering people to vote all
weekend long at the TARWF Tustin Tiller Days booth, October 4, 5
and 6th. Thank you to Becky Grimes who oversaw the booth again
this year.

 

https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=14709a2a-3207-4aa1-8906-18bce5b8ea6b


Sheryl and Becky

Selma, Becky and
Rachel

Mark, Kathy, Mary, Amy and Diane

                                         
Thank you to all who volunteered at the booth including our new
members Mary Hofflander, Rachael Gomez, Selma Ponsell and
TUSD Trustee Candidate Kathy Copeland. Also volunteering at the
booth were OCGOP April Volunteer of the Month Amy Connelly,
Diane Mazurie and yours truly Sheryl Franke.



Our October General meeting will feature more candidates, a ballot
review, the Election of TARWF Officers for 2025 and our annual
vendor fair. You will find out more about each of these in separate
articles in the newsletter.

As we move into the final stretch of the election season, it is time to
make an extra effort to reach out to your sphere of influence and
encourage a vote for REPUBLICANS.
 
Let’s work together to bring victory to our GOP candidates!

Sheryl Franke
TARWF President

Voter Guides on Propositions

If you are in need of information about the ballot
propositions, please visit the following:

OCGOP.org and click on Endorsements and then click on
Voter Guide

CaFRW.org and click on News & Updates, then click on
Capitol & Legislative Updates, and then click on Sep 14. A
special edition proposition voter guide will then be
displayed.

October 25, 2024
 General Meeting and Luncheon

 Candidates forum including Congressman Young



Kim and Honorable Dr. Steven Choi
 

 our traditional Scoop the Season vendor fair
 

2025 TARWF officer elections
 

Location • The Elks Lodge #794
1751 S. Elk Lane, Santa Ana, CA 92705

714-547-7794
 

Doors open for Check-in at 10:00 AM
Meeting 11:00 am – 1:00 pm

 
 

Members & Associate Members $40.00 • Guests $45.00
We accept cash, check or charge

Checks payable to TARWF
Now accepting Zelle payments to

RepublicanWomenFederated@gmail.com
 

RSVP by Monday October 21st to:
RepublicanWomenFederated@gmail.com

 

When making your reservation, please indicate any special meal
requests due to dietary restrictions.

Program Report

I have been impressed by our new Orange County Registrar over the
last few months.

A few of you may know that I had to move quite suddenly in July
after the condo I was living in in Irvine was flooded. Testing the
USPS mail forwarding system has been quite interesting. Some
entities and certain credit cards seemed to know even before the
moving truck pulled away, but still much of my mail (especially the
important stuff like my car title that I know for sure I changed the

mailto:RepublicanWomenFederated@gmail.com


address on) was still being delivered to an empty torn up condo.
Within a few days of the move and me filing the mail forwarding
order, there was a piece of mail at the old address that really peaked
my curiosity. It was a partially filled out voter registration form
addressed to ‘Resident’ that looked nothing like the official forms
that we used to use to register folks at public events. In the fine print
at the bottom indicated it was printed by the Democratic party of
Orange County! How did they know that the registered Republican
had moved so quickly? I have a few guesses….

The USPS change of address form that I filed online, gave me the
option multiple times to register to vote. There was no option to
state I was already registered, just a rebuttal to my refusal on the
importance of registering to vote and voting. The USPS had multiple
ad’s on that website, those retailers promptly bombarding me with
ads and offers and discounts on things one might need in a new
home. I guess I’m ok with the local Ralphs and Wayfair having my
new address, I’ve done business with them before. What really
bothers me is the USPS getting in the voter registration business. I
had a gut feeling not to trust the mail for our ballots and registration
forms. As much or more so than the DMV, I mistrust their handling
of that information.
 
So, why have I been impressed with our Registrar? Within a few
weeks of the move I received a postcard from the Registrar stating
that election materials would be coming soon. Then I received
another postcard with a portion to return confirming my correct
name and address. And yet another postcard confirming all of my
information, including my correct party affiliation.  Three touch
points of confirmation, I thought that was pretty impressive.
You should have received your ballot by the time that you are
reading this.  If you have not received your ballot, please contact the
Orange County Registrar right away at OCvote.org.

The OCGOP has asked us to vote early and turn in our ballots as
early as possible. This helps direct resources to the lower propensity
voters to urge them to get out to vote. I know many of you still would
like to vote in person and I’m with you, I don’t necessarily like the
new system either. But it is the one we’ve been dealt and we need to
start fighting back smarter if we want to save our Country.  If you
don’t like the phone calls and text messages encouraging you vote
then turn your ballot in early at an early voting location or at the
Registrar’s office.  Then start making those calls yourself to the low
propensity voters! You can bring your ballot to our meeting on

October 25th , we’ll go over any questions on the propositions and
take the completed ballots to the Registrar’s office together!



Congresswoman Young Kim and the Honorable Dr Steven Choi will

be joining us on October 25th, and I’m working on a couple of other

surprises.  I hope you all can join us on October 25th!

Linda Barcelona,
1st VP Programs
 

October – Fundraising News and Announcements

Only two more meetings for 2024 and this month of October is one of them.
We are dark in November but will be celebrating the approaching Holiday at our

 November Happy Hour Crazy Gift Exchange.

(flyer to follow)

Our summer ASK campaign sits at $4,200.00 as of today and checks continue to
show up in the mailbox. Thank you for your continued generosity enabling us to

do what we do.
We had a great turn out at our Blondie’s Style fundraiser – signed up new
members, hosted a meet and greet for local school board and city council
candidates and shopped for amazing clothing. Look for more of these type

fundraisers in the future.

This month we will be having our annual SCOOP THE SEASON vendor fair during
our October luncheon meeting. We will be set up by 10:30am so come early and
shop. We have a few new vendors this year with delicious goodies and holiday

décor.
Our fundraising was highly successful this year because of YOU. Let’s finish

strong as we support our vendors.

Once again, we are dark in November but back in December as we install our
2025 Executive Board.

If you have any questions, please reach out. I am as close as your phone!



Pamla
714.227.2488

Membership Report

To: All TARWF Members!
Time is Marching On – Are You Ready?
 
As time moves forward, we all have to ask ourselves – Are we ready?
Do we have our support team? Are we standing with our Tribe? Do you
have your ballot? Are you informed, enlightened, and committed to
making positive change?

If you are a member of TARWF, then you are ready. You have the
support of your teammates, and you are informed and committed to
working for a better future!
Together, we will stand strong and push for positive, meaningful change
in our community and our nation.
 
We are thrilled to announce that we have added new members to our
growing team, and together, we will continue to grow, learn, and make
our voices heard.
Welcome to TARWF!

New Regular Members 2024

Lana Clay
15224 Cambridge
Tustin CA 92782
714-315-9252 (c)
lclay@usc.edu
Interests: Membership
Committee

 Josette Pierre
         2319 Via Puerta, Unit B
     Laguna Woods CA 92637
                   949-438-3054 (c)
       Josette.gem@gmail.com

    Interests: Fundraising

Selma Ponsell
1046 Cabrillo Park Drive, Apt. C
Santa Ana CA 92701   
714-550-9225; 657-245-7319 (c)

Rachel Valdez
1056 Cabrillo Park Drive, Unit E

Santa Ana CA 92701
714-749-2424 ©



Ponsell@sbcglobal.net
Interests: Hospitality/Meet &
Greet

Rachelvaldez@aol.comInterests:
Hospitality & Military Support

Thank you! Vote for a better tomorrow!

Gayle Carter, Co-Membership Chair
Linette Johnston, Co-Membership Chair

Gretchen Whisler, Membership Secretary

City of Tustin History

Donna Peery, Office Manager of the
Tustin Historical Society contributes
articles for our newsletter regarding
Tustin history and Tustin armed forces
service personnel.

William I. Ferrey was born in Pittsfield, Massachusetts on 1 October
1868 to bank president Irving D. Ferrey and his wife Caroline
Humphries Ferrey. He married Frances Sophia Kennedy in 1909
and they were the parents of two daughters, Caroline and Jean.
William was raised in Pittsfield and after high school attended and
graduated from the Sheffield Scientific School at Yale University in
1889.

The 1900 Census shows William as a 34-year-old single man,
working as a draftsman. In the 1910 Census, he is a newlywed and
partner in an engineering factory. By 1920, he is the father of two,

mailto:Rachelvaldez@aol.com


and partner in a wagon workers company.

The family moved to Orange County in 1922 and built their home at
320 Main Street in 1929. A newspaper article in the Santa Ana
Register, dated 11 November 1929, describes it as one of the “many
fine homes” built during the year. The home is a Monterey Revival
style that was built by Ferrey and carpenter Guy Bolard. The walls
are 18-24 inches thick. It’s been said that Ferrey used materials from
a house that had previously been on the site. The sycamore tree at
the rear of the house is estimated to be over 200 years old and was
here when Columbus Tustin came in in 1868.

William Ferrey became a very successful citrus ranch grower and
investor, and his wife Frances was a prominent socialite in Tustin.
There is an urban rumor that a couple once knocked on the Ferrey’s
door and when William Ferrey answered, the couple told him they
wanted to buy his house. Mr. Ferrey didn’t take them seriously and
the couple went away. That couple was Edgar and Libby Pankey that
would end up buying the house in 1956. We cannot verify this story,
but we do know that the Pankey’s loved this house!

Both William Ferrey and his wife would pass away within months of
each other in 1950. They are buried at Fairhaven Memorial Park in
Santa Ana, California.

Luther Dale Yopp
Private First Class
United States Army
315th Infantry Regiment, 79th Infantry Division
Born 1925
Killed in Action 29 November 1944
France
 
 
Luther Dale “Luke” Yopp was the oldest child and only son of John Henry Yopp
and Lena Lee Long Yopp. He was born in 1925 in Kansas, staying for only a short
time. Luke’s father worked on ranches, primarily working with horses. Originally
from Texas, the family lived in Kansas (where Luke was born), then to Oklahoma,
on to Arkansas (where little sister Delores “Doty” was born 8 years later), then on
to California.



 
The family lived off of Holt Avenue, Santa Ana city boundaries, but Luke’s father
John listed Tustin as his home by 1942. Luke attended only one year of high
school before going to work on the local ranches.
 
He enlisted into the United States Army on 22 March 1944, in San Pedro, and
after training was sent to the European Theater with the 315th Infantry. Although
his sister was much younger and was only 12 when Luke was killed, she always
shared with her family that Luke was very protective of her. A story shared by
Luke’s nephew was that his mom remembered going with her mom and dad and
taking Luke to the bus station in Santa Ana so he could catch the bus to boot
camp. Prior to catching the bus, they all ate at a diner nearby and while there, his
mom noticed a handsome bus boy working there, named Tom Nieblas. They were
married several years later. The last time Doty Yopp saw her brother was the day
she met her future husband.
 
Luke Yopp was killed in France just a few months after arriving there. He was 19
years old.

He is buried at the American Military Cemetery in Epinal, France.

Coachella Trump Rally

From Amy Connelly:

Like many of you, on Friday I received the email to volunteer at the
Trump rally this past Saturday in Coachella. I asked my youngest son
Nolan, who is 16 years old if he wanted to go with me. He quickly said,
“yes, mom I would love to go and help!” We signed up and awaited
further instructions, but they never came. We decided late Friday night
that we would head out to Coachella anyway and try to attend the rally.

We left the house at 7 AM and arrived in the parking lot at 9. Logistics
were extremely challenging as was the 101° weather. We waited hours
for a bus to get to the private ranch of the Calhoun family who
graciously offered to host the rally. Nolan and I were blessed by a friend
of mine who saved us seats and we had the best view.

We heard Kash Patel, Ric Grenell, Steven Miller, Dennis Quaid and
Riverside Sheriff Chad Bianco speak. At 6:20 President Trump arrived
and we were about 25 feet from him. He spoke for 80 minutes about
how wonderful CA used to be, how it is worth fighting for and he really is
encouraging us to vote EARLY!!! There were 100K people in attendance,
remarkable!

The rally ended and it was complete chaos trying to get all of those
people back on buses, it took hours. Nolan and I agreed it was all worth
it!! I am so grateful to have spent the day with Nolan. We will always
remember that special day together!!

I look forward to seeing you all soon and telling you more about it!



God bless America and God bless Trump!!

Amy Connelly

Trump at Rally in  Coachella CA

Amy Connelly and her son Nolan
at Trump Rally

A Legacy of Service:
Sarah O'Neill's Passionate Fight Against Political Corruption

Sarah O’Neill’s story is one of unwavering dedication highlighting her successful
finance career to a passionate grassroots advocate. Inspired by her family’s
legacy of service, Sarah became a leading voice for election integrity in Arizona,
demonstrating the power of individual action in the fight against political
corruption. This article aims to showcase her remarkable journey and inspire
others to join the grassroots movement for a better future.

“Growing up, my family lived by this Golden Rule. … ‘Do unto others
as you would have them do unto you.'” Matthew 7:12 – Sarah O”Neill

Sarah’s grassroots involvement took off in 2010 when she joined a
Southern California Republican women’s group, TARWF, serving as
Treasurer and participating in the Orange County GOP. But it was the
2020 election that sparked a deeper transformation. Having relocated to Arizona,
Sarah witnessed what she believed was a blatant example of election fraud in a
state she once thought was reliably conservative. This turning point fueled her
commitment to becoming a vocal advocate for election integrity and



transparency.

"We’re the railhead of the big steal every day, with every aspect of it,
and we take pride in it. I’m adamant. There shouldn’t be anybody in
the Trump campaign or the RNC in a paid position that does not
believe to the marrow of their bones that the 2020 election was
stolen. If you don’t believe that, to me, you miss the point of where
we are and why we’re here” – Steve Bannon

Sarah became heavily involved in the “Stop the Steal” movement, attending
numerous rallies at the Arizona Capitol and supporting Liz Harris’s canvassing
efforts to investigate irregularities. At the same time, she discovered new,
alternative media sources that would prove critical in her journey, including
WarRoom and Real America’s Voice (RAV). These outlets not only provided a
platform for her views but also connected her with a nationwide community of
grassroots patriots fed up with corruption in both major political parties
In 2022, Sarah’s activism intensified. She immersed herself in local politics,
frequently attending hearings at the state capital to speak out on election
legislation and policies. She also served as a poll observer during the 2022
primary and general elections. It was during these experiences that Sarah
uncovered alarming discrepancies at her voting center, where more physical
ballots were processed than voters who checked in. She didn’t hesitate to take
action, speaking at the Maricopa County Board of Supervisors meeting and
raising awareness on platforms like GETTR, Truth Social and even securing a
segment with Steve Bannon on WarRoom.



Sarah’s commitment extended beyond individual observation. She joined a
“Morning Warrior” Zoom meeting, where she strategized daily with 80-100 other
activists from across Arizona. Together, they focused on building a grassroots
movement aimed at challenging the establishment and placing grassroots leaders
in key positions at both the county and state levels. Their efforts paid off with a
90% success rate in electing grassroots convention delegates, a testament to the
power of collective action.

Sarah also worked closely with We The People Alliance AZ, supporting legal
challenges like Abe Hamadeh’s election contest. Her work behind the scenes as
part of the Maricopa County Elections team has provided her with invaluable
insights into both the positive developments and troubling concerns in the
electoral process.

Now deeply awake to the reality of political corruption and the influence of the
uniparty, Sarah remains committed to the fight for the future of the country. Her
determination is unwavering, fueled by her family’s history. Sarah’s parents
instilled strong Midwestern values and a sense of duty, with her father’s Marine
service and her mother’s resilience shaping her commitment to family and
country. Also, it was Sarah’s son’s near-death experience in Iraq which deepened
her resolve, fueling her desires for a safe and prosperous nation for her
granddaughters.



“‘Just do it!’ Whatever it is . . . Keep moving forward. There’s no
finish line, as long as there’s Evil in this world” – Sarah O’Neill’s
advice to the Posse

Sarah O’Neill’s journey into grassroots activism is a reminder that real change
begins when we take action. Her relentless pursuit of truth and accountability is
a powerful example of how individuals can stand up against corruption and
ensure the survival of the values that define our nation. For Sarah, the fight is far
from over, and she will continue to battle for America’s future, regardless of the
challenges ahead.





The January 6 Political Prisoners NEED your
help!

Become a Monthly Commissary Sponsor!
SponsorJ6.com is feeding all 190+ January 6

Prisoners!!
https://sponsorj6.com/

Its become a overwhelming burden for some families, who
have been bankrupted entirely from the extortion racket these
prisons have become. Young families are being evicted from

homes & forced to move into apartments & sleep in cars. This
is exactly what the deep state & FBI wanted when they

decided to target these people for a Constitutionally protected
protest. But now you can help those in dire need! You can

become a monthly sponsor to a Jan 6 family today!
JANUARY 6 FAMILIES CANT AFFORD COMMISARY ! CLICK HERE TO HELP

These families & J6 patriots are extremely grateful! We need
the support now more than ever, so head over to

SponsorJ6.com & share this article link all over Twitter, Gettr
& Truth! 100% of donations go to directly to January 6

prisoners.
 

'The Lord refreshes those who refresh others.'

WATCH THE SPONSORJ6 VIDEO HERE

Support our TARWF Members and Friends

https://sponsorj6.com/
https://sgz.soundestlink.com/ce/c/66c6270454684bf3cf5a1390/66f1af0206284babfed11a73/66f1af1fa436622bc18335c8?signature=73773d0897abc68fd01c6849e45be31264119c78cb9cbde6c405bfb8d2b2b493
https://sponsorj6.com/




(714) 519-6090 AttorneyBlair@gmail.com

TARWF 2024 Meeting Dates
 

Board of Directors and Committee Chair Meetings

Meetings begin at 10am at the Tustin Historical Society Museum,
located at 395 El Camino Real, Tustin. Meeting dates are on the
Fridays listed below.
October 18
November 15
December 6 (if needed)
 
TARWF General Meetings

TARWF General Meetings will take place at the Santa Ana Elks
Lodge located at 1751 S Elks Lane, Santa Ana. Meetings are on
Fridays and begin at 11am. Below is the schedule of meeting dates.

Oct 25
Dec 13

 

Conservative Political Radio
Talk Shows

 Monday – Friday
12:00 AM – 3:00 AM –
Red Eye Radio
3:00 AM – 4:00 AM –
America in the Morning
4:00 AM – 6:00 AM –
ABC7 Eyewitness News
6:00 AM – 9:00 AM –Armstrong
& Getty
9:00 AM – 12:00 PM –
Dan Bongino
12:00 PM – 3:00 PM –
John Phillips
3:00 PM – 4:00 PM –

Patriot AM 1150

Glenn Beck
Mon-Fri 6am to 9am

Clay Travis and Buck Sexton
EIB Network

Mon-Fri 9am to 12 noon
Sean Hannity

Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm
Jesse Kelly Show
Mon-Fri 6pm-9pm

KRLA AM 870

The Morning Answer
Mon-Fri 6am to 9am

Dennis Prager
Mon-Fri 9am to 12 noon

Sebastian Gorka
Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm

Mark Levin
Mon-Fri 3pm to 6pm

Jay Seculow
Mon-Fri 6pm to 7pm

The Officer Tatum Show
Mon-Fri 7pm to 10pm

Charlie Kirk
Mon-Fri 10pm to midnight



The Ben Shapiro Show
4:00PM - 5:00 PM
Mottek On Money
5:00 PM – 6:00 PM –
The KABC News Blitz
6:00 PM - 7:00 PM
We The People (Tue)

6:00 PM – 7:00 PM –
The Howard Jarvis Radio Show
(FRI)
7:00 PM – 8:00 PM –
Special Programming  
7:00 PM – 8:00 PM
Love, Death & Money with Attorney
Naz Barouti (Mon)
7:00 PM - 9:00 PM
Hollywood's Hidden Treasures with
Donelle Dadigan (Wed)
7:00 PM - 9:00 PM
Outraged with Mike Netter &
Freinds (Fri)
8:00 PM –9:00 PM
The Ben shapiro Show
9:00 PM - 10:00 PM
Special Programming
10:00 PM – 3:00 AM –
Red Eye Radio

SiriusXM Patriot
Channel 125

Mark Levin
Mon-Fri 3:00pm to 6:00pm

New Website for Donald Trump
45office.com

Mike Lindell's new website
FRANKSPEECH.COM

Your Elected Officials

Federal Elected Officials
 

President of the 
United States

Joseph R. Biden (D)
  1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

  Washington, DC 20500
   202-456-1414

 President Biden@whitehouse.gov
 

 Vice President of the 
 United States

 Kamala Harris (D) 
Number One Observatory Circle

  Washington, DC 20503
  Capitol: 202-347-4715

 
United States Senators

  Laphonza Butler(D)
 Dirksen Senate Office Bldg.

Room G-12
  Washington, DC 20510
  Office: 202-224-3841

 
 Alejandro “Alex” Padilla(D)
  112 Hart Senate Office Building

  Washington, DC 20510
  Capitol: 202-224-3553

 
United States House of Representatives

Young Kim (R)

 California Elected Officials
 

California Governor
Gavin Newsom (D)

Executive Office
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 445-2841
governor@governor.ca.gov

California State Senate
Dave Min (D)
37th District

1021 O Street, Suite 6710
Sacramento, CA 95814-4900

(916) 651-4037

District Office
2151 Michelson Drive, Suite 258

Irvine, CA 92612
(949) 223-5472

California State Assembly
Cottie Petrie-Norris (D)
73rd Assembly District
 State Capitol, Suite 4230

PO Box 942849-0073
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 319-2073

District Office

http://45office.com/
http://frankspeech.com/
mailto:President Trump@whitehouse.gov
https://twitter.com/Senlaphonza
https://www.govtrack.us/congress/members/alejandro_padilla/456856
mailto:governor@governor.ca.gov


40th District
1306 Longworth House Office Building

Washington DC 20515
(202) 225-4111

Mission Viejo Office (Wed-Fri)
Mission Viejo City Hall

200 Civic Center
Mission Viejo, CA 92691

(949) 268-6706

1MacArthur Boulevard, Suite 150
Irvine, CA 92612
(949) 251-0074

Supervisor OC 3rd District
Don Wagner (R)

333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.
Santa Ana, CA 92701

 (714) 834-3330
Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com

Orange County Assessor
Claude Parrish (R)

Ground floor 500 S. Main St, Suite 103
Orange CA 92868

(714) 834-2734

 
Your 2023 TARWF Board of Directors

President:
Sheryl Franke
TARWF.pres@gmail.com

1st V.P. Programs:
Linda Barcelona
lindabarcelona1@yahoo.com

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Linette Johnston
linettejohnston@hotmail.com

Membership Secretary:
Gretchen Whisler
GWhis001@aol.com

3rd V.P. Fundraising:
Pamla Manazer
pam@pammanazer.com

Recording Secretary:
Judy Levine
Ajllevine1@gmail.com

Parliamentarian:
Victoria McDonald
VictoriaPRLGL@aol.com

Publicity:
Becky Grimes
ppprebecca@sbcglobal.net

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Gayle Carter
gcarteremail@yahoo.com

Treasurer:
Gail Rego
gail@rego.com

Newsletter Editor:
Mary Nesbitt
mjnez@cox.net

888.845.TARW (8279)

Visit our
website
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